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TOWN OF STONINGTON

March 2, 2008

Mr. Chuck Sneddon, Chairman


Town of Stonington, Planning & Zoning Commission

152 Elm Street

Stonington, CT 06378

Re: Route 1 Corridor Study – EDC Suggestions and Endorsement 

Dear Members of the Planning & Zoning Commission,

The Economic Development Commission makes the following suggestions in connection with its endorsement of the Selectmen’s revisions to the Route 1 Corridor Study. 

Page 7 – Village Core Areas, Recommended Strategies #7 “Require village style signage (smaller, pedestrian oriented).”  The EDC requests that the word smaller be removed.  Businesses in the Village Core areas rely on signage to attract customers; therefore recommending actions to limit the size of signage will not serve their interests and the economic interests of the community.

Page 13 – Rural Areas, Recommended Strategies #5 “Recommend that the Town adopt an open space assessment policy.”  The EDC requests that this Recommended Strategy be removed in its entirety and if not then more carefully considered as it will reduce Town tax revenues by offering property tax abatements to a select few residential property owners along Route 1.  A policy of tax abatements on Route 1 will increase the tax burden on the remaining residents and businesses in the community. 

Page 19 – Recommended Strategies #1 “Heavily scrutinize environmental encroachments and impacts.”  The EDC requests that this Recommended Strategy be removed in its entirety.  All encroachments are currently subject to scrutiny by two Town agencies (the Inland Wetlands Commission and the Planning & Zoning Commission) and in some situations additional scrutiny by state and federal agencies.  The phrase “heavily scrutinize” clearly implies creating a bias in the planning review process.  This is counter to fair and equitable treatment guarantied under the law. 

The Economic Development Commission supports the changes to the Corridor Study recently approved by our Selectmen and believes that these additional changes would be an added improvement. 

Regarding the future of Wequetequock, EDC recommends that changes, if any, to the POCD or Planning & Zoning regulations be framed in the context of improving business opportunities for existing businesses while encouraging the formation of new businesses.    For example, changes should (1) Encourage the opening of a marina where the closed 200 slip Coveside Marina once operated and (2) Should encourage the Sea Breeze Motel in its goal of continued improvement in appearance and clientele.  The Economic Development Commission is ready to work with Town officials and business interests to assist in the formation of policies that would be business friendly so that vacancies such as the marina and the former Porch & Patio building and blight such as at the intersection of Route 1A does not become the norm for one of the Town’s commercial zones. 

Thank you for considering our input.

Sincerely,

Town of Stonington Economic Development Commission

Blunt White

Chairman

CC: Selectmen of the Town of Stonington

C/O Blunt White, Chairman, 152 Elm Street, CT 06378 (860) 572-5095 

gw-blunt.white@peoples.com


